
August 17, 2005 
 
From The Secretary’s Corner-Did You Know?  
That President Peter Cotter just received the 
following e-mail from Peter J. Cotter in MA.  “Hello 
Mr. Cotter:  My father, Joseph Cotter lives in Cape 
Elizabeth and noticed your election notice.  I have 
just ended my Presidential Year in Cohasset MA.  I 
wish you the best of luck.  It was an enjoyable 
year!” 
 
Raffle - Under Captain Lloyd’s able administration, 
tonight’s raffle prize, a gift certificate to Culinary 
Connections donated by Tom Meyers, was won by 
Phil Dube.  
 
Rotary Foundation - Jack Kennealy has posted a 
form on our web-site for automatic contributions to 
the Foundation.  If you have any questions, see Jack. 
 
Road Race - David Bagdasarian reports that our 
Road Race is fast approaching.  This year’s race 
takes place on Sunday, August 21.  Help is needed 
at the registration table, which starts at 6:30am and 
flaggers are needed from 7:30-9:30am.   We need 
approximately 6-8 people at the registration table 
and between 15-30 flaggers.  Spouses and children 
are more than welcome to help out at this event.  
Please contact David to sign up. 
 
“Yard Sail” - Dan Davidson reported that the Sea 
Scouts are trying to raise their annual budget (for 
insurance, etc.) through a yard sale on Saturday, 
September 24.  Tom Noyes has graciously offered 
his parking lot (across from the tree lot) for the sale.  
Please consider donating sale items, cash or your 
time.  If you have any questions, contact Dan. 
 
Maine Oil Dealers Association Event - Thanks to 
the following who showed up, even though the 
customers didn’t - Paul & Jan Butler, Nancy Hawes, 
Dick Yerxa, Peter Cotter, Tony Wagner, Wayne 
Goodrich, Bob Carson, Frank Gemme, David 
Lourie, Marc Mutty and especially Dan & Shirley 
Mooers. 
 
2004-2005 Treasurer’s Report - Nancy Hawes 
presented the treasurer’s report for the year just 
ended.  We ended the year with a surplus of a little 
over $10,000, with $41,000 in our scholarship 
account and about $73,000 in our regular external 
accounts.  If you would like a copy of the report, 
please contact Nancy. 
 
District Conference - This is just a reminder that 
our District Conference is from September 22-25 at 
The Balsams.  If you’re interested in signing up, 
please see either Paul Butler or Peter Cotter. 
 
 

 
 
Help Wanted - J.D. Dobson is still looking for 
video camera operators at our weekly meetings. 
 
FF&M (Fun Frolic and Mayhem) - Bill Daviero 
reported that he had 22 responses to his e-mail 
questionnaire and that people were interested in 
most of the suggested activities.  Please let Bill 
know if you have any other ideas. 
 
Program - Tony Wagner introduced 3 students who 
have been very active members of the Cape Nordic 
Ski Team.  Kate Barton is a recent graduate who 
will be attending Middlebury.  She and Elise Moody-
Roberts (not present tonight - she’s off training) 
recently competed in the Junior Olympics in 
California.  Claire Egan is a high school senior and 
her brother Graham is a junior.  The high school 
team has about 30 participants and has been 
extremely successful in competition. Our club 
donated $1,000 to the program last year, for which 
the students were extremely grateful.   
 
Editor’s Note - Many thanks to Nancy Hawes for 
taking notes at tonight’s meeting. 
 
 
Upcoming Events 
-August 21 - Rotary Road Race 
-August 24 - South American Trip 
 (John Eliassen, Program Chair) 
-August 31 - (Dave Bagdasarian, Program Chair) 
-September 7 - RYLA (Joan Frustaci, P.C.) 
-September 22-25 - District Conference/Balsams 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 
 
August 24 
Song  Gemme 
Invocation Noyes 
Raffle Gift Mooers 
Conductor Kourakos 
 
August 31 
Song  Goodrich 
Invocation Packer 
Raffle Gift Murphy 
Conductor Linehan 
 
September 7 
Song  Hamerski 
Invocation Pizzuto 
Raffle Gift Mutty 
Conductor LoBosco 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 
116 Oakhurst Road 
Cape Elizabeth ME 04107 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT 

Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar 
 Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden  

 
DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR 

Bob Laux 
Rotary Club of Bethel 

____________________ 
ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH 

PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE 
www.sp-ce-rotary.org 

 
Officers 

President - Peter Cotter 
President-Elect - John Eliassen 
Vice President - Tony Wagner 

Secretary - Paul Butler 
Treasurer - Nancy Hawes 

 
Directors 

Club Service - Joan Frustaci 
Community Service - Paul McKenney 

Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson 
International Service - Marc Mutty 

Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth 
 


